


From the Editors 

November comes again with the excitement of bonfires and fireworks, especially for the children.�

November, and we remember with pride those who have given their lives over the years to keep 

this nation free and to help those nations who were threatened with annihilation.  For those too 

young to have memories of wars we can teach them that war is never good but is sometimes 

necessary to retain the right to freedom.  We can all be thankful that, for the moment at least, the 

threat of war with Iraq has been averted and pray that it will continue to be so. 

We want to offer our appreciative thanks to Sandie and Wyndham Rose at the Coltishall Post 

Office for all their help in having a “drop envelope” for the Marlpit at the shop for the past few 

years.  Sandie and Wyndham are sadly leaving the Post Office and Store and moving away from 

Coltishall and Horstead.  We wish them much happiness and success with their future plans.  We 

understand that the new owners of the Post Office are willing to continue to help us and we wish to 

say thank you to them and Welcome. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * *
Bah Humbug!  Your editors have observed that in our area in recent years at Christmas there has 

been a paucity of festive lighting.  Santa himself might be forgiven for landing his sleigh on 

Coltishall Airbase runway since that is generally the only place lit up.  Your editors are therefore 

asking that both businesses and homes make an effort to decorate their properties.  Let's have a 

Christmas light display that will cause Santa to stop long enough in our area for a few more 

presents to drop off his sleigh.  We can't offer you financial inducement but we can offer you 

recognition in the Marlpit magazine and photographs on the Marlpit Website. 

The Marlpit is getting into the Christmas Spirit – see our Home Page on www.themarlpit.com. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

The Marlpit Website 

www.themarlpit.com 

All the effort and time put into getting the Website up and running is paying off and our Website 

has proved to be a hit as we have had 874 people visit it last month alone! 

We plan to expand the website to include a tour of the villages with information and history on 

Coltishall, Horstead and Great Hautbois.  To do this we need help! 

We need historical articles about our villages! 

We need stories and personal memories about our villages! 

We need old and new pictures or photographs of our villages! 

If you want to know more then get in touch with Ronnie on ronnie@themarlpit.com. 

We would like to thank Suzan Farrow for responding to our appeal and for providing us with some 

old photographs. 



They Thought It Was All Over

As was reported in last month’s Marlpit I was very happy with the 

amount I was able to send to the Children's Hospice at Quidenham 

resulting from the Mike Groves Run 2002 held in July.  But recently in 

the post came a welcome surprise. 

Two members of the Arsenal Supporters Club who ran in the event sent 

me a cheque for £85 obtained from sponsorship, this I duly passed on, 

pushing the total to £1046.03.  Then a couple of evenings later a phone 

call from another Arsenal supporter asking for my address as he too had 

got sponsorship to the tune of £135.  When I thanked him and said that 

the total was now £1,181 he added another £18 of his own.  A further 

£8 was given by a local to reach a total of £1,207.

Will it ever end?  Please God, No! 

Alan T Groves 

PS.  For those not used to Premiership Football, The Arsenal won the league and cup double last 

year and could well do the same this year. 

Editor’s note:  Looks like someone is losing their grip on reality! 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Judith Gowlett would like to thank people for all the help and for coming to the Macmillan Cancer 

Relief Coffee Morning on Friday, 27
th

 September. 

We raised £151.54. 

Same place next year! 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Biggest Coffee Morning in the World in Aid of the Macmillan Nurses 

In my first venture to raise money for charity in our home we gave a coffee 

morning.  In about 1½ hours we managed to raise £105. 

Thanks to all the Coltishall and WI ladies who came to help me, and the 

kindness of friends who donated cakes, plants and books, we felt a good time 

was had by all.  We were delighted to have such a good cause. 

Chris Hubbard 

Editor’s note:  The above Coffee Mornings were among the many that were held all over the World 

on the same date.  Look out Guinness Book of Records!! 



Growing Up With Ben

Following on from last month's 'parking the caravan' saga, we were fortunate enough to witness an 

example of female assisted parking that may attempt to redress the 'concern' felt by some of our 

lady readers regarding perceived allegations of their naivety or inability in this department. 

We had just parked on a site in East Runton, jockey wheel on the 9" square of concrete, put up our 

awning and were enjoying a cup of coffee in the sunshine.  There were many spaces available, as it 

was the last week in September.  Parking had been relatively easy, as no reversing was required; 

you simply drove in and stopped at the appropriate spot. 

Another car towing a caravan arrived and of all the empty places available decided to park 

immediately next to us.  Surprising?  Yes, but it’s a free choice … perhaps they were just being 

sociable or was it a bonding thing like forming mini-settlements.  Anyway they stopped short of the 

pitch and the woman got out.  "Go and stand on the pitch marker" (the 9" concrete square) he 

shouted.  Off she went and duly stood on the marker. 

I took a gulp of coffee and contemplated his intentions.  Visions came into my head of him driving 

into her and as she then lay flat on the ground the car would pass over her prostate body and she 

was to yell "stop" when the caravan jockey wheel was level with her ankles, thus ensuring accurate 

parking. 

Thankfully he was only using her to 'line-up' as he drove forward and she made her escape at the 

last moment and went to the rear of the car to give him final directions. 

Another gulp of coffee … lets see how she does with directions. 

There followed a series of arm waving manoeuvres which reminded me of the restored windmill 

that you could see from the site in the distance.  Perhaps she gained inspiration from the view.   "A 

little further" she called.   Now people have differing views on what is 'a little'.   Why can't they 

simply state a length, albeit an estimated length. 

Finally he stopped and got out to inspect the accuracy of the parking.  He wasn't happy and came 

over to us enquiring whether it was essential to park your jockey wheel exactly on the concrete 

pitch marker. 

What could I say … the poor woman had done her best.   "I'm sure that you are near enough" I 

suggested and I like to think that I may have averted a dispute that could have ruined their 

weekend. 

M D 



Just to say . . . .  

Thank you for all the support that I received recently during my Mother’s failing health and passing 

away.  It is impossible to name everyone, but friends and neighbours, both old and new, in both 

villages of Coltishall and Horstead and elsewhere, have been a tower of strength in both in the 

emotional and practical sense and Elise, Robin and I would have been in great difficulties without 

this support.  Mum and Dad, Kathleen and John Croot, moved to Coltishall in 1953 where they 

were immediately accepted by the community and were very happy here for the rest of their lives. 

Special thanks must go to Doctors, Nurses and staff at Coltishall Surgery, staff at Coltishall High 

Street Pharmacy and also the Home Carer staff, both day and night staff, who not only helped us 

look after Mum but also looked after us when we were feeling low.  Many thanks also to Reverend 

Lorna Wood for her compassion and help, both before and during the funeral service. 

I cannot praise my daughter and son, Elise and Robin, enough, not only for there excellent care and 

support of their ‘Gangan’ but also of me in some of my darkest moments. 

We have lost a lovely, kind and loving person and obviously are heartbroken and devastated and 

can only hope that the passing of time will soothe the hurt we are feeling and leave us with happy 

memories of lady who can never be replaced. 

Peter Croot 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Thank You 

To my friends of the Walking Group, WI and relations, a sincere ‘Thank 

You’ for your visits and cards during my recent spell in hospital. 

I am pleased to say that I am improving and hope to be fit in the near future. 

Daphne Knights 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Coltishall and Horstead Women’s Institute 

A busy and varied field of activities has been covered recently ranging from 

our monthly lunches to a most enjoyable 'End of Show' on Cromer Pier.  We 

have officially been closed during August but have nevertheless been involved 

in two Summer garden parties, five visits from or to other W.I.s and a group 

trip on the River Deben.  Outside group visits are already being planned for the 

coming year and we have a full programme of interesting Speakers each 

month. 

Our 79
th

 W.I. Birthday will soon be celebrated, followed by the AGM and Christmas celebrations, 

not least of which is our stall at St Andrew's, Norwich, for the Christmas Fair.  Community 

involvement outside the W.I. scope has involved members in responding to requests for sewing 

Nursery School bags, holding Macmillan Coffee Mornings, Flower Festival workers and many 

other undeclared much needed activities. 

We meet each third Wednesday at 7.30 pm in the Church Room, Rectory Road Coltishall and hope 

you will call in - member or visitor. 

Peta 



Royal British Legion 

The Silent Tribute and Exhortation at our October meeting were led by the 

Chairman, Mr Bob Jennings, who also gave a report on the Group 5 meeting 

held a few days earlier at which two retired lady Prison Governors (of whom 

one had been born and brought up in Mundesley) related some of their 

experiences in their prison careers.  At that meeting also Mr Jennings was re-

elected as Group representative on the County Committee and Mr C Smith as 

Group vice-chairman. 

Although our Welfare Secretary is still indisposed she has made arrangements for the work to 

continue.  Two requests for assistance have been referred to the County Field Officer to be deal 

with.  A letter is being sent to the proprietor of Top of the Crop for his help to the Branch’s work. 

Donations made in lieu of flowers at Jim Wheeler's funeral have been used to install a new audio 

centre in the lounge at Halsey House (the Legion's residential home in Cromer).  Mrs Betty 

Wheeler and family would like to thank all those whose donations made this possible. 

At the end of business Mr Pat Smith MBE showed another selection from his numerous slides and 

was thanked by the Chairman.  Our next Branch meeting will be the Annual General Meeting on 

Monday, 11
th

 November at 7.30 pm in the Coltishall Church Room.  Please attend if possible and 

others interested are also invited. 

Remembrance 

Arrangements were made for services, etc on Remembrance Sunday, 10
th

 November. 

In the morning our Standards will parade at Buxton.  Wreaths will also be laid at the Horstead War 

Memorial 10.30 am. 

The usual Remembrance Service will be held in Coltishall Church in the afternoon commencing at 

2.45 pm after which there will be a parade to the War Memorial for wreath laying.  Please walk 

behind the Band to swell the parade numbers. 

You will need no reminding that an important part of Remembrancetide is the sale of poppies etc.  

Our Poppy Organiser, Mrs Kate Lawrance, and her band of hard working helpers will be calling on 

you – please give them your support.  Perhaps you could volunteer to help with the collecting?  

Your generosity last year assisted the Legion to carry out the following: 

Grants made totalled £9.1m.   The Legion has 43,000 ongoing war pensions cases and has 

represented 6,900 cases at tribunals. 

Over 300,000 welfare visits and requests for assistance were dealt with. 

£300,000 was given in small business loans and 3,000 people were helped into employment. 

10 new taxi drivers are on the road in London though the Legion's training scheme. 

400 residents were looked after and 4,200 ex-service people were given a break in the 

Legion's Care Homes, such as Halsey House. 

These are a few of the things you helped to be carried out.  The work is still ongoing so we rely on 

your generosity. 

11 – 11 – 11 

As in past years we be observing the Two Minutes Silence at the War Memorial, Coltishall at 11 

o'clock on Monday, 11
th

 November.  Please note that this is a Village event to which all are invited 

to come and remember those to whom we owe so much. 



Royal British Legion Women’ Section 

The October meeting was held at Mrs Coleman's on Wednesday, 9
th

 October.  

The Silent Tribute and Exhortation was led by President Mrs Childs.  Miles of 

Silver at Coltishall raised £42 and the one at Buxton £38.70. 

The next Group Meeting will be at Mundesley on Monday, 2
nd

 December.  

The June 2003 meeting will be held at North Walsham and the December 

2003 meeting at Coltishall. 

A Christmas Concert will be held at the Aylsham Road Club on Saturday, 7
th

 December. 

The Edith Cavell Service was held on Saturday, 12
th

 October at the Cathedral. 

The County Conference will be held at St Andrews Hall on Wednesday, 27
th

 November. 

Remembrance Sunday, 10
th

 November, wreath laying will take place as follows:  Buxton - Mrs O 

Douglass, Coltishall - Mrs J Tooz and Horstead - Mrs Coleman. 

The November meeting will take place at Mrs Childs.

Please not that the December meeting will be held in the Church Rooms on Wednesday, 

4th December when members of the Men’s Branch will be invited. 

Pat Carter 

(  279532 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Cookies for a Cure 

Can you cook up a cure?  Join in the Greatest Cookie Party ever - and help 

cure people of leprosy.  LEPRA - the Leprosy Relief Association - is asking 

people to hold a Cookies for a Cure Party during World Leprosy Week - 20
th

January to 26
th

 January 2003.  All the money raised will go towards 

supporting LEPRA's vital medical development programmes in Asia, South 

America and Africa. 

Simply bake (or even buy!) some cookies, and invite your friends, neighbours and colleagues to 

join in the fun at coffee break, lunchtime, afternoon or evening.  By collecting 'cookie 

contributions' at your party you will soon raise the £21 it costs to cure one person of leprosy, 

restoring their health, hope and dignity.  If you wanted to be really ambitious you could make it a 

real community Cookie Party by inviting everyone in your neighbourhood! 

Leprosy is one of the oldest recorded diseases in the world, with references to it in the New 

Testament.  Yet around 700,000 cases are still diagnosed annually and an estimated 4 million 

people have dreadful disabilities as a result of the disease.  Every minute of every day one more 

person is found to have leprosy and some of these will already be severely disabled.  Yet leprosy is 

easily curable and the complete eradication of the disease is the stated aim of LEPRA and the 

reason that the charity exists. 

So, do something wonderful - change someone's life by helping to cure leprosy! 

To receive your party pack, which includes, poster, balloons, invitations, collecting box and special 

cookie recipe, please Contact: Sally Ormond, Community Contact Assistant, ( 01449 710073. 

Registered Charity No. 213251 



Horstead Parish Council 

Extracts from the Draft Minutes of a meeting of Horstead Parish Council in the Tithe Barn on 

Wednesday 9
th

 October 2002. 

Tree Felling at Pond - The licence to proceed has been received and 

Mr M Satchell of Ormesby has been authorised to carry out the work 

as soon as possible.  Mr Benton had obtained the price for replacement 

trees and gave an estimate of £40 to include posts, ties etc. 

Footpath No 4 - A copy of the revised Modification Order had been received.  This order corrects 

the technical deficiencies identified by the Inspector at the hearing on 26
th

 June.  Notices will be 

posted in the local press and displayed at each end of the footpath from 11
th

 October 2002. 

Mill - An on-site meeting was held on 17
th

 September with the Environment Agency, Broads 

Authority and members of the Mill Committee to discuss the proposed electrification of the 

equipment as reported last month.  The meeting also discussed the edge of the car park where small 

craft were being launched, the silting of the Mill Pool and erosion of pool along Mill Road.  The 

Broads Authority would be using the grant awarded by NEWS to restore the beach area and dredge 

out the pool. 

Next Monthly Meeting - Wednesday, 13
th

 November in the Tithe Barn. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Thrift Shop 

The Thrift Shop at RAF Coltishall is located in the Amenities Block, (next to 

the Families Club) on Ormesby Road and is open on Tuesdays during school 

term-time from 9:15 am to 12:15 pm.  We sell a range of toys, good quality 

second hand clothes, nursery equipment and bric a brac and welcome new 

customers!!!  Of the proceeds, 15% is donated to charitable causes within the 

local community. 

Any further information can be obtained by ringing 267465 during the Thrift Shop opening Hours 

or contact Rosie Watson, (Chairperson) 737410 or Elaine Sharpe, (Secretary) 736239.  Likewise 

please contact us with your suggestions for donations as we distribute the funds raised twice a year, 

namely October and April. 

Rosie Watson 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Au Natural Nails Have Moved!����

Au Natural Nails, formerly at 7 High Street, Coltishall, have moved to Sandra's Salon, Wroxham 

Road, Coltishall (next to the post office). 

I have trained with a very reputable School of Beauty, and I am a member of 

The Association of Nail Technicians (ANT) and can offer you full & mini 

manicures, nail extensions including silk, fibreglass, acrylic & gel. 

So why not treat yourself to some beautiful nails, especially as Christmas parties 

are on the horizon!  Many 'Special Offers' are available including extra savings 

on Aftercare Packs!  To book and appointment please telephone 01603-737873 

or pop in for a friendly chat or free advice Tuesday's to Saturday's at Sandra's 

Hairdressing Salon. 

Margaret Sherman 



THE JUBILEE PLAYERS

As many of you may have noticed, the Jubilee Players are not performing ‘Nightmare’ as we 

originally decided.  Again the age old problem of recruiting and keeping men has raised its ugly 

head.  So ‘Nightmare’ has been shelved for the foreseeable future, but we are hoping to perform it 

at some point. 

October’s performance is taking place at the moment and it is Ladies of Spirit written by Georgina 

Reid.  It is a gentle comedy set in an all girls’ school in the 1960’s.  And yes, as some of you may 

have figured out it has an all female cast and it is directed by a lady of spirit too!  Libby Henshaw 

has managed to keep all these spirited females in order long enough to get this show on the stage 

and hopefully those of you who have been to see it have enjoyed it.  It certainly has been good fun 

rehearsing it! 

As always with the Jubilee Players we are already thinking about the next project.  And at this time 

of year, yes I am afraid I am going to mention the ‘C’ word, Christmas.  Sorry, I know for me this 

word usually brings me out in a cold sweat, especially this time of year because I know I should be 

getting organised and starting the shopping.  But I know that it will probably get left to the last 

minute and I won’t be able to get what I want.  And then the final straw, I will probably either catch 

a bad cold or go all the way and get the ‘flu.  Now this will either happen just before Christmas 

when I have a lot to do or actually on Christmas Day when I am trying to cook dinner, watch the 

children open their presents and keep a list to send thank you letters, and keep everybody happy 

including the in-laws! 

Anyway, after that hysterical moment, I had to go and grab my stress ball and give it a good 

squeeze!  Right, the next project the Jubilee Players are turning their attention to is the pantomime.  

This year it will be ‘King Arthur’ directed by Neil Phillips.  So there will be a lot of jousting and 

beautiful ladies and no doubt plenty of silly jokes and audience participation.  If you would like to 

take part in this annual silliness, then we shall be having a read through of the pantomime on 

Wednesday, 30
th

 of October at 7.30pm in the Tithe Barn, please come along if you would like to try 

a bit of acting.  The dates for the auditions are to be arranged. 

And finally, if you would like to join the Jubilee Players, but you feel a bit nervous about coming to 

an actual read through or audition, then we are having a social evening at Carol and Charles 

White’s on Thursday, 14
th

 of November at 7.30pm.  Please contact Jayne on 736450 for further 

details if you would like to come along. 

Jayne Downing 

((01603) 736450   � jayne@tinkies.freeserve.co.uk

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Have you any used 

children’s shoes, slippers, wellies? 
 

Please deliver to 

Blacksmith’s Yard, High Street, Coltishall 

(Next to the Londis Shop)

Shoe Appeal For Romania 



Coltishall Community Association 

2002 Annual General Meeting Held at Coltishall Village Hall on 7
th

 October 2002 

About 40 people attended this meeting, an exceptional attendance!  Without going into details the 

meeting turned out to be a lively, enquiring discussion on matters of financial concern. 

In order to enable local people to acquire knowledge regarding the Association's activities, I feel 

our Annual Statement of accounts should be made public. 

Hopefully our part-volunteer team colleagues who form the management group of Coltishall Sports 

and Social Club will see their way clear to publish the Club's earnings and expenses.  Any profits 

should be aimed at supporting local community good causes. 

G E Chapman 

Treasurers report for the year 1
st
 April 2001 – 31

st
 March 2002 

This is the first financial statement since offering to take on voluntarily the job of Treasurer in 

November 2001.  The previous Treasurer, Mrs D Mileham, retired after six years in the post.  From 

November 2001 a number of reforms have come into effect. 

1. By mutual consent Village Hall hire charges have been revised on a fairer equitable basis.  

Regular users now pay £3 per hour.  Other charges are listed in the Marlpit, along with the 

name of the booking agent.  Two replacement room heaters are now in use in the hall, installed 

at a cost of £950. 

2. Insurance cover on all brick-and-tile plus timber built buildings has been updated to take 

account of the added bowls changing rooms and the play group storage shed. 

3. The cricket members accepted proposals to contribute £1 per player, per home fixture, whilst 

bowls club players pay £5 per week for the five-month summer season.  To date we have not 

had a similar response from the footballers. 

4. The car-parks on both fields have received a fresh surface dressing costing £700.  In addition 

to these expenditures the association has paid out:

• £1,558.30 - Insurance cover on all buildings (the Parish Council pays the bill for the 

Village Hall and Social Club). 

• £649.88 (2001) & £707.06 (2002) - Council Tax on all buildings (the Village Hall 

complex gets 80% discount). 

• £219.10 - Water charges on football changing rooms and field. 

• Water and power costs on the bowling green and pavilion, used by the cricketers, come via 

the Social Club connections.  Most CCA supporters will appreciate the fact that our 

income comes from hiring out the hall, this year amounting to £6,044.76.  Up until recent 

years the Social Club (a sub-section of the CCA) after meeting its running costs, has 

transferred its surplus cash to the CCA to further local good causes.  Hopefully this 

arrangement will re-commence this year. 

In conclusion, it is suggested that the committee continues to review the ways in which financial 

support is distributed.  The spirit of the CCA should be upheld, i.e. helping not just a few, but 

expanding to others, such as children and young people. 

Editors note:  We understand that the Footballers have agree to contribute £1 per play per home 

fixture. 



Cricket 

Happily 2002 proved equally successful as 2001 for Coltishall Cricket Club and 

following Norfolk League Championship success, and with it promotion, the 

2002 campaign saw the First XI start their season in Division 3 of the Norfolk 

Alliance.  New recruits Gary Smith and Paul Eggett joined the club from 

Drayton, Duncan Grant from Costessey and Stuart Gillet, a cricketer with fine 

pedigree from Sherwood School, arrived adding batting strength and valuable 

wicket keeping cover. 

In truth the First XI were too strong for Division 3 and despite 2 difficult games 

against Beccles and Garboldisham, went unbeaten in the league taking the title 

with some ease.  The club has always had capable players, but the addition over 

the last few seasons of quality performers such as Nigel Young, Richard Wood 

and the emerging talent of Oliver Higenbottam, has turned the club from a 

decent to good one.  Once again these 3 players were at the forefront of 

Coltishall’s success this season. 

As for Cup competitions the Club re-entered the Lady Mary Trophy, success in which provides 

promotion to the prestigious Carter Cup.  With good performances in each round, Coltishall won 

through to the final at Manor Park, Horsford and beat Alliance Division 1 opposition, Acle.  Nigel 

Young was voted man of the match for his excellent bowling and match winning innings of 36. 

Coltishall’s Second XI also enjoyed promotion this season and were 

unfortunate to finish runners up in Division 6 of the Norfolk League.  A crucial 

loss to East Harling “A” saw them finish in second spot despite having won 

more points but because of Harling having completed fewer matches due to 

weather, at a worse average.  Special mention should go to Scott Barker, Shaun 

Barker and Gary Smith who all bowled well through the season.  Steven Fisher 

led the way with the bat and his season average of 66 was good enough to win 

the Divisional batting award from the Norfolk League. 

A 2002 season review would not be complete without touching on Oliver 

Higenbottam’s performances, which were recognised by the Alliance with them 

awarding him the David Gooderham Trophy for most runs scored in a season.  

Oliver recorded 913 runs at an average of 76, with a best of 213, and he still 

only 21!  His efforts have earned him much publicity and of course interest 

from other clubs.  Thankfully Oliver has committed himself to Coltishall for 

the 2003 season! 

During the winter various projects are under way to encourage more of the local community to the 

club.  It is hoped that grant applications for lottery funding will succeed, allowing for improved 

outdoor practise facilities to be built.  The club is very keen to encourage many of the youngsters to 

the game.  Some of our members are undertaking coaching courses during the winter and local 

schools will be encouraged to work with the club to create a junior section, offering children the 

opportunity to develop their cricketing skills. 

Anyone interested in joining Coltishall cricket club should contact First team Captain Mark Scott 

on 01603 624561 (home), 01603 751984 (work) or by visiting the clubs web site at 

http://uk.geocities.com/coltishallcc/. 

Mark Scott 



Wroxham & Hoveton Lions Club – November 2002 

The Lions have once again been active, our shop in the precinct is open 

6 days a week - this is such a fund raiser for us all, the Manager, Lion 

Lesley works very hard with her volunteers to provide a super service.  

We are always looking for helpers in the shop - if you feel you could 

give a few hours in a friendly fun atmosphere give her a ring on 

783737.   The draw this month, held for all those who donated items for 

sale was won by Beryl Cable of Hoveton, we thank her for her donation 

and have sent a cheque of £100 to her preferred Charity, The Norfolk 

Autistic Society. 

Marshall Schaitel from St Mathew Housing, a charity which provides housing and care for single, 

lonely, vulnerable people came to the Broads Hotel and gave a talk at our club meeting on the 

24
th

 September.  He is working hard to raise funds for their new project of 8 flats in Reepham Road 

in Norwich, the club agreed to help fund the kitchen white goods with a cheque of £1,500.  On the 

22
nd

 October we hope to have had a visit by Cyril Durrant, a Trustee of the Nancy Oldfield Trust - 

the club wants to present the Trust with an especially adapted Yeoman sailing boat so that they can 

provide sailing experiences for blind young people (more news next month). 

Special posters around the villages relating to Glaucoma and Diabetes awareness have promoted 

the Lions Site day.  To help some of the youngsters of the community appreciate the need and alert 

them to the handicap of no sight 1
st
 Hoveton & Wroxham Sea Scouts held a special exercise where 

they (boys and girls now of course) pitched patrol tents not only in the dark but blindfolded. 

We will have our Tombola Team selling tickets at the Wroxham Football Club Fireworks display 

on Sunday 3
rd

 November.  Please come along & spend a pound (instant prizes) which will help this 

years core Charity - The Air Ambulance, we have sent them £3,500 to date and will double that by 

the end of the year!  The fireworks are good too!!  This will be the last Tombola held this year, as 

most of the prizes have use by dates we donate any not won at this event to St Martins Trust, “The 

Night Shelter”. 

There are still some tickets available for the Thursford Spectacular Sunday, 8
th

 December, ring the 

shop 783737 or call in and see Lion Lesley or Lion Angela. 

If you need any information about our activities, help with your charitable causes or help with ours 

do not be afraid to ask us - we may be able to help. 

Lion President David Pye 

01603 738599 - davidpye@lineone.net or for those online try www.lions.org.uk with links to world 

Lions Organisations. 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Hoveton, Wroxham & District Gardening Club 

Friday, 1
st
 November Hoveton Village Hall 7.30pm, an illustrated talk on 

‘Norwich - Then and Now’ by Mr A Howes, a deviation from anything 

horticultural but a City which I think we all hold with affection. 

Friday, 6
th

 December, Mr Raz Woollocott ‘Life on the Verge’. 

Do not forget your tickets for the Lunch at Crostwick on Sunday, 

10
th

 November, 12.30 for 1.00pm, £12.50 inclusive. 

New members always welcome at any of the meetings, come and meet new friends.  Enquiries Pam 

on 01603 782041. 



Coltishall & Horstead W.I. 

Are holding a Quiz Night 

Saturday 16th November 2002 

7.30 pm in the Village Hall 

Tickets £5 to include a Ploughman’s 

No more than 'six' per team 

If you cannot make up a team of '6' I’m sure there 

will be others who will help make up a team with you 

If you would like tickets please phone 

Celia on 01603 738408 

Margaret on 01692406286 

or any W.I. member 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

COLTISHALL & HORSTEAD PRE SCHOOL 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 

SATURDAY 7TH DECEMBER 

2 TO 4 PM 
 

Attractions Include 

Big Prize Raffle�  Father Christmas�  Cakes 

Adult’s Tombola � Children's Tombola �  Lucky Dip 

Tin Can Ally � Books � Christmas  Gifts � Bric A Brac 

Guess The Name Of The Snowman 

Pin The Nose On The Reindeer 

Treasure In The Sand 
Refreshments 

 

Plus Much More, So Come Along & Have Some Fun! 
 

Entrance 20p 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 
 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
 

SATURDAY 30th NOVEMBER 
 

HAINFORD VILLAGE HALL 

11 AM - 2 PM 
 

In aid of pre-school funds 



Table Top Sale 
Tithe Barn, Horstead 

 

Sunday, 17th November 

10am – 4pm 
 

Inside Pitch  £4  Outside Pitch  £3 
 

To book you pitch call Glen or Pauline Gould 

01603 738704 
Evenings and Weekends 

 

Refreshments & Raffle 

Proceeds to the Tithe Barn Car Park 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

OFSTED APPROVED 

Registered Charity no: 1033185 

HAINFORD VILLAGE HALL, HALL ROAD, HAINFORD 

For Children aged 2 ½ School Age (must be fully toilet trained) 
 

IS YOUR CHILD READY FOR PRE-SCHOOL?  ARE YOU LOOKING FOR A HAPPY 

AND STIMULATING  ENVIRONMENT FOR YOUR YOUNG CHILD? 
 

Our trained and dedicated staff offer structured sessions for play and learning, 

and work in close partnership with Hainford First School 
 

Sessions during school terms Monday, Wednesday , Friday 9.30 am - 12.00 noon 

More sessions available according to demand 
 

£3.50 per session 

For further details contact: Cheryl Brown (01603) 893986


